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25th September 2019 

Dear , 

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE NO: FOI 17-19 

I write in connection with your request for information dated 28th August, which was received by 
the Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner (OPCC) on 28th August. I note you seek access 
to the following information regarding the ‘Modernise Police Estate’ PFI scheme agreed by the 
West Yorkshire Police Authority: 

1) The projected total (whole life) cost of the scheme, in £, detailed when the scheme was first 
agreed (i.e. the original projected cost of all Unitary Charge Payments over the full life of the 
scheme).

West Yorkshire Police Authority Records (now held by the OPCC) indicate that the Police 
Authority agreed a Unitary Charge of £491.810 million. This was agreed by the Police Authority 
on the 24th June 2011. 

2) The projected total (whole life) cost of the scheme, in £, as at August 1, 2019 (i.e. the real 
cost for previous years and projected cost for future years of all Unitary Charge Payments over 
the full life of the scheme).

If there is a difference between 1 and 2, please can you provide details of: 
A) The date(s) the projected costs changed
B) The reason(s) the projected costs changed

I can confirm that the OPCC does not hold any information relevant to your request; West 
Yorkshire Police may hold information relevant to your request. You can find out more 
information about how to log a Freedom of Information request to West Yorkshire Police using 
the following link:  https://www.westyorkshire.police.uk/advice/our-services/information-
requests/freedom-information 

3) A copy of the original contract/agreement;

In your email dated the 23rd September, you withdrew this part of your request for information. 

4) An itemised list of any payments made to the PFI contractors for services not included in the
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This matter is being dealt with by: Melissa Ashdown-Hoff 
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original PFI deal, from the beginning of the deal to the current date, and to include exact details 
of what was being paid for.  

I can confirm that the OPCC does not hold any information relevant to your request; West 
Yorkshire Police may hold information relevant to your request. You can find out more 
information about how to log a Freedom of Information request to West Yorkshire Police using 
the following link:  https://www.westyorkshire.police.uk/advice/our-services/information-
requests/freedom-information 

If you consider that your request for information has not been handled properly, you can ask for 
an internal review of our decision. I have attached a copy of our appeals policy which explains 
how to submit an appeal and who will consider it. You can also complain to the Information 
Commissioner’s Office via their website https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/official-information-
concerns-report/official-information-concern/ or by telephone on 0303 123 1113, although please 
note they would usually expect you to have gone through our internal review procedure before 
contacting them. 

Yours sincerely 

Melissa Ashdown-Hoff 
Information Governance Officer 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 


